Minutes of 11.18.11 SBPOA Executive Board Meeting
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm.  Executive board members in attendance were Dan Cowell, acting as President, Linda Paul, and Sandi Roberts.  Linda Lewis and George Junkin, who maintains the SBPOA database, were also present.  

The purpose of the specially called Executive Board meeting was to fill current vacancies on the Board.  John Eckenrode has resigned as President.  In his resignation letter to Dan Cowell, John stated that he leaves SB for five months during the winter and early spring and believes the interests of the SBPOA would be better served by someone who spends time in SB year round.  A motion was made by Linda Paul and seconded by Dan Cowell to appoint Linda Lewis as President to fill the remainder of John’s term, which expires June 2013.  The motion carried unanimously.  Per the bylaws, Linda’s appointment will need to be confirmed by the SBPOA membership at the next regular meeting on 2/11/12.
Linda L. led a discussion of the following topics:

Other vacancies on the Board:
Chris Keefe has agreed to serve as 1st Vice President until June 2012 and take on the winter and spring newsletters with Linda L.’s help.  A motion was made by Linda L. and seconded by Sandi to appoint Chris to the 1st Vice President position on the Board.  The motion carried unanimously.  Per the bylaws, Chris’s appointment will need to be confirmed by the SBPOA membership at the next regular meeting on 2/11/12.  Kathy Jankowski was asked by Linda L. to serve on the Executive Board as past President and Kathy has agreed.
Items to be included in winter newsletter:
· Announcement of new Executive Board members
· Notification of and agenda for next regular meeting on 2/11/12

· Explanation of money spent as a result of the recommendations of the Budget/Expenditure Committee & approved at the 10/31/11 regular meeting

· Update from the SB Historical Society (?)

· Neighborhood Watch update

· Calendar of upcoming meetings/events
· Treasurer’s report

· Proposed bylaws change related to SBPOA fiscal year
Bylaws Change:
The bylaws state that the SBPOA fiscal year runs from June 1 – May 31.  The board agreed to align the fiscal year with the tax/calendar year.  However, membership dues notices will continue to be sent out with the spring newsletter and will be due by June 1st.  This will require a change in the wording of the bylaws.  The bylaws change will be explained in the winter newsletter and discussed and voted on at the 2/11/12 regular meeting.
Important dates:

12/10/11 – Volunteer Appreciation Luncheon

1/9/12 – next Executive Board meeting (7pm @ Linda Lewis’s) to discuss:

· 2012 budget

· topics  for 2/11/12 regular meeting

· nominating committee for June 2012 election

· dues for 2012-2013

2/11/12 – next regular meeting

Miscellaneous items discussed:

· Linda will ask Kathy Jankowski if she is willing to maintain the SBPOA website

· George will create the membership application to be mailed with the spring newsletter/membership mailing

· Executive Board members will meet at M&T Bank in Bethany on 12/5 @ 4pm to update the signature card on file

The meeting was adjourned at 8:30 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Sandi Roberts

